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CABINET - 2 MARCH 2005 
 
STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING PROTOCOL – CALL-IN OF 
PORTFOLIO HOLDER DECISION 
 
1. INTRODUCTION 
 

 1.1 On 20 December 2004, the Economy and Planning Portfolio Holder agreed 
criteria for the purpose of carrying out the Council’s street naming and 
numbering function. The report the Portfolio Holder considered is attached as 
Appendix 1. 

 
 1.2 The decision was called in by one member of the Council, and, in line with the 

Constitution, the matter was referred to the next available meeting of the 
Economy and Planning Review for their comments. Implementation of the 
decision is not affected, but the constitution requires that the Panel’s 
comments be submitted to Cabinet. 

 
 1.3 Cllr D N Scott had called the matter in for the following reasons:- 
 
 “It would raise the profile of this fundamental service of naming streets and 

numbering properties, and aid its further improvement if the consultation process 
were open to a wider selection of experienced people. 

 
 I suggest that we make use of the recent booklet by the Improvement and 

Development Agency and the National Land and Property Gazetteer entitled 
“delivery of service improvement through addressing”.  It gives examples of how 
exemplary local authorities achieved such improvements.  There is also a useful 
glossary. 

 
 I would like to suggest that a Joint Meeting of the Economy and Planning Review 

Panel and Planning Development Control Committee, review the report and 
make use of the booklet and other relevant material.” 

 
1.4 At the Economy and Planning Review Panel meeting, it was explained that 

the street naming and numbering service had been transferred to ICT 
Services in July 2004.  The opportunity had been taken to consolidate and 
revise the protocols and procedures for this function. 

 
 1.5 After a detailed discussion, the Panel was of the view that the new protocol 

was appropriate. 
 
 
2. PORTFOLIO HOLDER’S COMMENTS 
 
 2.1 The proposal for naming and numbering streets, as set out in the original 

report, offered a clearly defined criteria along with a process for resolving, 
what can be a contentious issue when some residents may wish for a street 
name to be changed.  The support given by the panel adds legitimacy to this 
process. 
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3. RECOMMENDATION 
 
 That it the Cabinet be advised of the Panel’s view that the decision by the Economy 

& Planning Portfolio Holder concerning the process to be followed for street naming 
and numbering is appropriate and it recommends no changes. 
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